
 

 
Thistleoaks Child Care Centre 

Update to Families Re: COVID-19 

 
Wednesday, March 25th, 2020  

 

Dear Thistleoaks Families, 

These last few weeks have been incredibly challenging for everyone. We thank you for your patience and 

understanding while we attempted to navigate these uncharted waters. The support we have received 

from our educators, families, and community has been overwhelmingly positive in an otherwise unnerving 

situation. Things are continuing to change rapidly, but we want to be able to provide the centre’s plan 

moving forward to allow you to plan accordingly.  

We understand that you have been anxiously waiting to hear what the future holds. Like you, we have 

been trying to gather, interpret, and utilize the information being shared to determine our best path 

forward. In alignment with the school boards, and as we are still in a Provincial, Regional and Town State 

of Emergency, Thistleoaks will remain closed until further notice.  

In our previous letter on March 19th we communicated our plan for the days of March 21st to April 3rd 

which included charging 50% fees and keeping our educators. The educators in turn have been working 

hard to develop materials and plans for the centre’s reopening. We are incredibly proud of and appreciate 

the terrific educators that we have at Thistleoaks and have received a lot of support for this decision.  

The initial plan was announced with the intention of being able to reopen on April 6th which unfortunately 

is no longer the case. With our closure now indefinite, our path forward will also need to adjust. With that 

in mind, for days after April 3rd we will no longer be charging fees to parents with all current families 

retaining their spot at Thistleoaks. We look forward to welcoming everyone back upon the Centre’s 

reopening, whenever it may be.      

This decision was not arrived at lightly, but as the Board of Directors, our role is balancing the needs of 

the children, educators, and long-term viability of the Centre, which ultimately led us to take this approach 

as we ensure we are prepared to not only re-open the doors when it is safe to do so, but to keep them 

open for the future. 

As this situation will continue to evolve, and as we get information that will lead to decision on when to 

reopen the Centre, we will continue to be in contact. We appreciate your understanding and continued 

support.  

Take care of yourselves and your families as together we are all part of this special Thistleoaks family.   

 

Sincerely, 

Jason Leitch 
Chair, Board of Directors 
board@thistleoaks.ca  
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